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Written Testimony to the House Early Childhood Finance and Policy 

Committee in Support of HF1024 

 

February 17, 2021 

 

Dear Chair Pinto & Members of the Committee: 

 

We are writing as pediatricians and a professional educator based on our expertise in child 

development, education, and preventive medicine.  

 

We fully support the intent and the need for a Department of Early Childhood that HF1024 

would create. The strong emphasis on coordination of early childhood programs spread out 

between DHS, MDH, and the MDE has been needed for some time and now is the time to bring 

it to fruition. The youngest Minnesotans and their families can wait no longer. This is especially 

true for families with low incomes and other inequities, including those the result of bias and 

circumstance of location. These are the infants, children, and parents who will benefit most and 

who will pay the greatest dividends to society.   

 

Support starting with pregnancy and the first 1000 days of life is essential to achieve healthy 

brain development. Past fragmentation of efforts and various inequities have been barriers to this 

goal. Both barriers can be resolved by creating this unifying cabinet-level Department. 

 

We the undersigned believe strongly in the necessity for this committee and the legislature to act 

on behalf of our youngest citizens beginning with the creation of a Department of Early 

Childhood. We wish you well in this undertaking and we are ready to help in any way we can. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dale Dobrin, MD 

 

Mary Meland,MD 

 

Ada Alden, PhD 

 

Roger Sheldon, MD 

 

Sheldon Berkowitz, MD, Chair MNAAP for 

all members of MNAAP 

 

Joseph Neglia, MD MPH, Head of Dept of 

Pediatrics, U of MN 

 

Pamela (Gigi) Chawla, MD, Chief of 

General Pediatrics, Children's MN 

 

Marc H. Gorelick, MD, MSCE, President 

and Chief Executive Officer, Children's 

Minnesota 

 

Michael Georgieff, MD, Co-Director, 

Masonic Institute for the Developing Brain, 

University of Minnesota 

 

Angela Kade Goepferd, MD, Chief 

Education Officer, Sr. Dr. Interprofessional 

Education, Chief of Staff and Medical 

Director for Children's Gender Health 

Program, Children's Hospitals and Clinics of 

Minnesota 

 

Heidi Northrup, MHA, CEO South Lake 

Pediatrics for the Clinicians and staff of 

South Lake Pediatrics 
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Arthur Kaemmer, MD 

 

Mark Nupen,MD 

 

Steve Elias, MD 

 

Tom Scott, MD 

 

Mary Conroy, MD 

 

Anne Skemp, MD 

 

Nathalie Lechault, MD 

 

Laura Saliterman, MD 

 

Dianne Pizey, MD 

 

John Paulson, MD 

 

David Estrin, MD 

 

Keenan Richardson, MD 

 

Ted Jewett, MD 

 

Maria McGannon, PNP 

 

Larry Manney, MD 

 

Larry Condon, MD 

 

Sylvia Sekhon, MD 

 

Linda Thompson, MD 

 

Rhoda Liebo, MD 

 

Richard Wicklund, MD 

 

Andrew Thomas, MD 

 

Lisa Batchelor, MD 

 

 


